
Show Your Heart: Treasure the Earth 
By: Teri Salmons, Creation Care Ministry 

  
“For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also.” 

Matthew 6:21 
  
 
Being instruments of our planet’s healing is part of Creation Care’s mission. This year we 
have added a focus on tackling one huge problem drowning the earth — single-use plastic. 
  
Howard County picks up our recyclables, but they don’t pick up everything! Most people 
don’t know what to do with all the plastic film that can’t be recycled, so it ends up in land-
fills, waters and streams, and then eventually oceans. 
  
Did you know that even though plastic littering has decreased overall, the problem contin-
ues because “single-use plastic film” continues to grow, and GROW? It is the 2nd most fre-
quently found type of litter on our planet! 
 
The Creation Care Ministry has created a "Kids Care Team" to help fight the “War on 
Waste.” Rite-13 has been invited to collaborate with us in the “NexTrex Challenge” and St. 
John’s Parish Day School is already on board! 
  
The challenge is easy to implement. Beginning on Earth Day, April 22nd, three collection 
bins will be set up in three different locations on campus: the Historic Church, All Saints 
Hall, and the Parish Day School. 
  
We ask you to save qualifying plastic film (see page 2) and turn it into a bin each week. Kids 
Care Teams will weigh and record the items dropped off before they’re delivered to drop-off 
points in Ellicott City. Totals collected will be shared with Creation Care and reported to 
Trex. 

Trex mixes TONS of plastic film with sawdust, heats it to 600 degrees, and turns it into a 
composite material to make decks and outdoor furniture. Single-use plastic trash becomes 
something to TREASURE! 
  
As an added bonus, if we can collect 1,000 pounds of plastic film in one year, St. John’s will 
earn an outdoor bench from the Trex Company. Repurposing litter is more important than 
earning the bench, but how wonderful it will be to have a reminder of our stewardship 
efforts. 
  
To get a head start on collecting plastic film, see page 2 of this document. 

To help the Kids Care Team or to ask any questions, write to: CreationCare@stjohnsec.org 
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Collection boxes will be available 
in the Historic Church, in  
All Saints Hall, and in the  

Parish Day School. 



 

Have more questions? Want to get involved with Creation Care at St. John’s? 
Contact CreationCare@stjohnsec.org 

Stay tuned to Friday’s Blessings each week to stay up to date on this initiative! 
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